Dartmouth College Class of 1965 Minutes

Executive Committee Teleconference

Tuesday, July 11, 2017
Present at Bill Webster’s: Hank Amon, Mike Gonnerman, Jim Griffiths, Roger Hansen, Dan Walden, Bill Webster, George Wittreich; (By phone) Carl Boe, Rick Davies, Dick Harris, Gary Herbst, Bruce Jolly, Stu Keiller, Tom Long, Jack MacDonald, Howard Mueller, John Rogers, Joel Sternman, Bruce Wagner, Alan Zern

 

The meeting was held at Bill Webster’s home in Old Saybrook, CT and by teleconference.  Mike Gonnerman called the meeting to order at 1:07 pm, after members calling in had identified themselves. 

Approval of minutes – January 26, 2017, Executive Committee Teleconference. Reading of the minutes was waived, and the minutes were approved by unanimous consent.
Reports:

a. Treasurer:  George Wittreich reported that class dues of $16,639 were collected in the year ended June 30.  The cash balance at June 30, 2017 was $63,968, with approximately $30,000 earmarked for the Passion project (statue) and the balance for general purposes.   
b. Secretary/Alumni Column: John Rogers encouraged those on the call to contribute.
c. Bartlett Tower Society: Hank Amon reported the Society now has 59 members – 54 active and 5 deceased. 25 are Hal Ripley members.  The goal is to have 65 BTS members by our 55th reunion.


d. Scholarship Fund: The fund balance is $225,000; there is no report yet on selection of the next scholar.
e. Alumni Council: Roger Hansen will be taking over for Ted Bracken and will be attending his first meeting this fall.  Roger encouraged classmates to forward concerns that he might take to future meetings.
f. Moosilauke Ravine Lodge Conference Room project: Stu Keiller reported that the class has secured naming rights with its $313,200 fund (note – after the meeting, Stu corrected this amount to $302,200).  Stu also agreed to a general solicitation to raise $50,000 for maintenance of the Lodge.
g. Webmaster: Stu Keiller noted that the website is active, raised the issue of how we communicate with classmates, which was discussed below.
h. Newsletter Editor: Dick Harris expects to issue a Newsletter in August, which led to a discussion in the next item.
i. Communications program – Mike Gonnerman suggested that, faced with an evolving world of communication opportunities, we review our current communication vehicles (Alumni Magazine, Newsletter, Website and Email) and formulate a plan for the future. Mike offered to set up a teleconference with himself, Harris, Keiller and Rogers to discuss.  This was subsequently scheduled for July 31st at noon EDT. 
j. Hanover ski sculpture: Mike Gonnerman reported for Steve Waterhouse that the college has turned down the proposal for the statue to be placed in front of Robinson Hall.  He reported there is interest in our participation in the major cross-country ski facility being discussed for the Dartmouth Cross-County Ski Area on Oak Hill and Garipay Field in Hanover..
k. Hanover Mini Reunion – Mike Gonnerman reviewed plans for the October 5-8 Hanover mini reunion.  This year will feature an overnight in the 1965 cabin as part of the dedication ceremony and an October 6th hike to the summit led by Dave Beatty.  Otherwise, the mini will follow the usual format: Friday, October 6th evening reception in/near Hanover; Saturday, BBQ tent at Sphinx grounds with ’64’s, football and other activities, dinner at Pierce’s with ’64’s; Class meeting on Sunday morning. 
l. Hanover Mini Reunion – At the Hanover Mini dinner Howard Mueller will make a toast to Ed Keible with Ed Keible Cabernet purchased by Don Bradley at the Silicon Valley Club wine auction.  Several Classmates have offered to contribute $100/each to reimburse Don Bradley, and more are needed.
m. Hanover Micro Mini Reunions: Mike Gonnerman reported that the Hanover monthly breakfast meetings organized by Bob Murphy have continued to draw.  Bob also arranged three winter meetings in Florida and intends to continue these in the coming winter season.  
n. OOH Mini-Reunions 

i. 2018 Winter trip to 1965 cabin -- Feb 13-15: Mike Gonnerman noted that the successful 2017 trip to the cabin will be repeated. 

ii. 2018 CarniVail: Mike Gonnerman reported for Steve Waterhouse that CarniVail will be managed in the coming year by Art Kelton.
iii. 2018 –Bob Murphy suggests we have a Florida mini around the Detroit Tigers spring training in Lakeland, FL.  More in future communications.
iv. 75th Birthday Party – Mike Gonnerman floated the idea and encouraged those interested to contact him.
2. Other business
a. Vacant offices

i. Hanover mini reunion chair.  Mike Gonnerman is handling for now.
ii. Projects chair.
iii. Hanover area alum to host Homecoming reception on Friday

iv. 55th reunion chair(s)
b. Short-term goals:

i. Renew funding for programs: It was moved, seconded and, after discussion approved that the class fund the following:  Freshman trips ($1,000), athletic trips ($1,000), library ($500), Native American ($500), 1965 bunkhouse student assistance fund for Winter trips ($2,500), and a one-time donation of $1,800 to the Moosilauke Conference Room fund.
ii. Mike Gonnerman encouraged officers to attend the College Officers Weekend, Sept. 15, 16
3. Mike Gonnerman adjourned the meeting at 1:44 pm
